
Nikki’s Notes 

In our last prayer letter we 
asked for prayers for our 
unborn child. About two 
months ago the doctor 
informed us of a large cyst that 
was growing rapidly right next 
to our baby. She told us it 
could potentially cause late 
term miscarriage, preterm 
labor, and/or postpartum 
hemorrhaging. Many of you 
contacted us letting us know of 
your prayers. This past week 
we had a follow up 
appointment. The doctor did a 
very thorough exam and even 
compared charts from my last 
visit. She could not find the 
cyst. She said she had never 
seen a cyst of that size 
"disappear." With many tears I 
explained how a lot of people 
were praying. She replied with, 
"Well, that's why." We are so 
thankful to God that He chose 
to answer all of our prayers in 
this miraculous way. Thank you 
for praying for our family.

July 11, 2016

Dear Praying Friends,

“So if Jesus doesn’t want to destroy 
people, what about the Egyptians who 
drowned in the Red Sea?” Although Rattana 
has been to church a few times, he is not yet a 
believer and his Bible knowledge is fairly 
limited. Needless to say, I was a little surprised 
when this question came up during a recent 
witnessing opportunity. As I began to explain 
to him about the consequences of 
disobedience and God’s judgment, it suddenly 
occurred to me that Rattana’s nephews and 
nieces had just learned about the crossing of 
the Red Sea a few weeks earlier in our 
children’s service. Praise God for these young 
people who are faithfully coming to learn about the Lord, and 
then sharing it with relatives and neighbors in their village! We 
are still praying for Rattana’s salvation, and are encouraged to 
see that he is considering the claims of Christ, and asking 
questions. Although we do not have a formal Bible study with 
him, I have been able to go to his house weekly to witness both 
to him and to many neighbors and family members who 
congregate there.

We have a lot of changes taking place here in the next 
couple of months. The Wood family (the family we've been 
covering for while they are on furlough) just returned this past 
week. Also, another family, the Hancocks, is planning to join us 
here in mid-August. We are thankful for each of these families 
and looking forward to the fellowship and help each one will 
offer as we serve the Lord together in Kampong Cham. Please 
pray for this time of transition, and that we will be able to work 
together to further the work of the Lord in a great way. Only 
through His power will anything of worth be accomplished. 

For His Name’s Sake,

The Brown Family 
Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests 

• Health and safety

• Salvation of Nhup, Rattana and Jone

• Teaching location in Veal Sbow

• Health for Nikki and baby


